
 1 Russiaville Park and Tree Board 

February 2016 Minutes 
 

Members:  

 Present: Sabrina Parnham, Erica Parvin, Laura Redding, Reba Casler, Beth Davis, Rick Homkes, Jill 
Newby, Kyle Parvin 

 Absent: Ashley Wyrick, Matt Johnson, Josh Welch 
 Meeting started at 6:00 PM on 2/1. 

Topics: 

 Volleyball Court. Laura Redding reported that the town council will match $3500 if the Park and 
Tree Board comes up with this amount. Sasha from WHS will work on fund raisers. It was noted 
that the GoFundMe site for the beach volleyball court had not yet received any donations. Rick 
Homkes asked if the top soil from the volleyball area would be kept on the site, and Laura 
Redding said that it would. 

 Gene Parks. Laura Redding did a quick update on what the Gene Parks money could be used for. 
Since the fund is for quality of life for seniors and children, some could be used for volleyball. 

 Community Center Park Seeding. Rick Homkes said that this project will have to be done this 
spring and volunteered to manage it. No one objected. Seed is in storage. 

 Community Center Park Walking Trail. Laura Redding reported that the county will put in $15K 
to the project. After some discussion the width of the trail was increased to 8’ since that is what 
was suggested / requested at the Town Council meeting by Donnie Parvin. After some 
discussion, there was agreement to cut the loop around the Community Center Building in order 
to save money. Laura Redding will tell Matt Johnson so that a different plan can be developed 
and bid out. 

 Indoor Garage Sale. The CC Building will be used for an indoor garage sale this weekend. Josh 
Welch is the lead on this per Laura Redding. 

 CC Kitchen Certification. This is still being worked on by Josh Welch per Laura Redding. 
 Time for Meetings. At Laura Redding’s request, the time of the Park and Tree Board Meeting will 

be changed to the First Monday at 5:30. 
 Brady Park. There was discussion about the fence around Brady Park and the broken airplane 

teeter tooter. Kyle Parvin will talk to the town guys about removing the airplane. The fence may 
not be fixable as the cross bars are bent. 

 CC Playground. There was discussion about the playground needing to be ADA compliant 
because it is new construction. It was suggested that a shelter with bench near the playground 
was also needed. 

 Western Senior Day. There was a long discussion of how projects would be picked and how 
students would be assigned. The problem of student monitoring was also discussed because of 
some issues last year. 

 Budget. Erica Parvin volunteered to work with Laura Redding to develop a budget for the year 
that includes the CC. 

 There were no additional comments from board members or guests. 
 Adjourned at 7:20. 
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